Amroth Community Council

Cyngor Cymuned Llanrath

Confirmed Minutes of meeting held by Amroth Community Council on Thursday 23rd November 2017.

Councillors present: P Davies; F Evans; R Harries; B James; J James; B Lawrence; R Lewis; M Megarry; S Phillips (Chair); R Tippet-Maudsley

In attendance: Mrs Kathryn Bradbury (Clerk); County Councillor Tony Baron

Apologies:  Martin Morris; Alan Davies

Register of Interest – None

Chair’s Welcome

The Chair welcomed all Councillors to the meeting and the new clerk, Kathryn Bradbury to her first meeting
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday October 19th 2017 were agreed as a true record. 

Proposed by Roger Harries
Seconded by Bernard Lawrence
Signed by Cllr S Phillips following completion of the meeting.

Matters arising from previous minutes;

1. Clean Seas Pledge
An email from Saundersfoot Community Council has been received, agreeing to support the Clean Seas Pledge and with an offer of financial support of up to £1000. Amroth’s submission for “Sea litter – take action project” funding recently came before the Sub Local Action Group (LAG) and may be approved by the full LAG by the end of the year.
 Cllr Davies pointed out that as year has passed, the sculptor may have raised prices. 
Agreed

Clerk to speak to Jessica Morgan at PLANED about this concern and ask if additional funding can be made available to cover any shortfall.
2. Local Action Group Funding

Cllr Baron reported that there is still over £1m available in the LAG for Community projects. Now is time to ask for financial support as the funding window is likely to close in the summer of 2018.  Ideas for Community projects must fit into one of the 5 criteria listed by the LAG.  As Vehicles are regularly coming through Amroth village at significant speeds it was suggested that a submission for Vehicle Activated Signs be made. There was concern that speeding vehicles will cause a serious accident especially near Amroth Castle Caravan Park where there is a high population in the summer and no pavement. Comments were made as to whether this should be dealt with by ACC or is in fact the responsibility of another statutory body. Cllr Baron made an additional suggestion for digital, bilingual heritage signs on the front in Amroth and in Llanteg Village.
3. Defibrillator training
This took place with good numbers attending the three sessions. Over 40 people are now aware of where the defibrillators are and how to use them. Councillors were pleased to hear that there had been a good representation from across the Community Council area. Tenby First Responders were asked to run a CPR course but this is not something they do and it was suggested that St Johns Ambulance are approached to run courses in both village halls.
Agreed

A thank you letter to be sent from ACC by the Clerk. 
4. Vehicle Activated signs (VAS) 
Amroth Community Council have previously requested that the 30mph speed limit area on the C3014 be extended 100m further to the North of the present position, this was with the support of Dyfed Powys Police in pursuit of road safety.
ACC have budgeted to purchase a Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) to be positioned between the new proposed northern 30mph sign and the existing one, after PCC have made the necessary order.
Agreed
Clerk to write to Darren Thomas in PCC to ask to have this request expedited so the VAS can be installed. It was also agreed to write to PCC regarding the speed limit signs in Pleasant Valley and along the front in Amroth. Copy in Cllr Baron when letter sent.

5. Glasdon Dog Waste Bag Dispensers. 

3 Red Retriever City Sack dispensers have been ordered plus 4000 Dog Waste bags. Delivery is estimated to be 3-4 weeks from order date of 23rd November 2017. 
6. Japanese Knotweed 

This needs to be reported via the PCC Contact Centre with the locations where it has been identified.
7. Horse Chestnut Tree Pleasant Valley

The tree carving is currently being carried out, to be dedicated to Queens Birthday and 70th Wedding anniversary as this coincided with the day the initial work was carried out.
8. Rock Fall at New Inn

A reply from PCC states that the “rock fall is from private land and Pendine Community Council have the foreshore lease below the rock fall.” Pembrokeshire County Council will arrange for a sign to be put on the eastern end of the Sea wall to warn public who enter the beach there. 
9.  Signage from Ironman Wales

 PCC have suggested that Marc Owen, Street Care and Parking Manager for PCC, and a representative from the Iron Man organisation arrange to meet with members of Amroth Community Council prior to next year’s event to look at suitable signage. 
10.  ‘Unsuitable for caravans’ Signs

This is the first request PCC have received for ‘unsuitable for caravans’ signs. They had not previously been made aware of any problems on the Amroth Arms C3060 and Amroth castle C3045 to Stanwell junction road. PCC propose to monitor the situation and request that ACC reports any incidents to PCC. Councillors were disappointed that it seems that an incident must happen before action can be taken. 
Agreed

Report all incidences to the PCC Contact centre.

11.  Disabled access to promenade

Reply from PCC. They are awaiting feedback on this matter and will respond in due course.
Agreed
That another letter be sent to Darren Thomas at PCC to ask for their urgent attention in designating the parking bay close to the Promenade for disabled use.
County Councillor Baron’s report

The County Councils has been busy setting rates for the coming year. There is a need to save an additional £16m from the budget.  All easy cuts have already been made. With significant pressure on local services, the County Council are considering what services the Community Councils could take responsibility for to try to maintain services whilst easing the financial burden. Community Councils could set their precept accordingly to cover additional responsibilities. The County Council has no appetite to squeeze services but cannot see a future without radical change.  Councillor Baron thinks a public consultation is inevitable.   

The County Council have been looking to work collaboratively with other councils to reduce costs but efficiencies still need to be identified. There is no easy solution.  
Councillors agreed that if extra funding was made available there may be services that the Community Council could look at taking on, however the Precept is collected via Council tax and so the financial burden would still be there.  Future pressures are likely to impact on future Community Council activity
2. Kerbside recycling.
Proposed changes will go out to public consultation. There is strong pressure to go to kerbside recycling. The current collection vehicles are old and need replacing. Grants are available from WG for new collection vehicles if the County adopt the WG preferred methods of recycling.  Changes to recycling classification have also impacted on rates in the county.  If recycling rates fall below target, PCC will be heavily fined by WG. The proposal is for multiple recycling boxes to be supplied to each household. Councillors pointed out that this would be at a huge cost and that boxes had been seen flying about in the wind in some parts of the county, causing obstructions. Councillor Baron reported that any recycling fines imposed by WG would adversely impact other services in the County.  
 The Community Council can help by encouraging the use of the Orange bag scheme as not all households in the county use them. It is possible that Enforcement Officers will be appointed to police this, although it would incur extra cost. The Community Council may have a stronger voice locally to promote recycling and may have more positive impact. A change in attitude with a sizable minority is necessary although it was stated that in the Amroth Community Council area residents were, in general, compliant with the Orange bag scheme. 
Councillors felt that promoting the green argument will be more palatable to the public than saving PCC money. They felt that the County Council need to lead on this and it was for the Community Council to support. The Clean Seas Pledge would be a contributor.
Councillors pointed out that there can be issues with dealing with offenders as some can be aggressive, citing incidences of aggression when asking owners to clear up their dog waste.   
Councillors felt that second home owners should be charged a premium however this encourages the re-registering of the property as a business and all revenue then goes to Cardiff.
Planning

No planning proposals were submitted

Correspondence

1. Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service (MWWFRS). Updating contact details. 
2. MWWFRS also forwarded the Swansea Public Services Board Draft Local Well-being Plan called “Working together to build a better future”.  Through the plan the aim is to make Swansea a place” that is prosperous, where our natural environment is appreciated and maintained and where every person can have the best start in life, get a good job, live well, age well and have every opportunity to be healthy, happy, safe and the best they can be.” They have identified 4 primary objective areas which are Early Years; Live Well, Age Well; Working with Nature; and Strong Communities.
An Email Copy of the full document is available to interested parties. Contact the Clerk.
3. SWWFRS have sent through their draft Corporate Plan 2018 - 2023
	The Corporate Plan sets out the Strategic Priorities for the next five years. The plan also contains 12 Draft Improvement Objectives for 2018/2019, which have been designed to help deliver against Strategic Priorities. These Improvement Objectives have been set in the context of the significant challenges facing public services, but also reflect an appetite to embrace innovative ideas and new ways of working. 
The Draft Corporate Plan is out for consultation and can be found on their website at www.mawwfire.gov.uk.  Comments can also be made by telephoning 0370 6060699 and ask for Corporate Communications and Business Development Department. Comments are invited before the closing date of Friday 08 December 2017. 


	

	

	


4. PALC

A letter was received from PALC stating that they had been working closely and successfully with One Voice Wales and are now proposing to amalgamate the two organisations.  The new organisation will be known as One Voice Wales Pembrokeshire Association of Councils.
As a gesture of goodwill the executive of One Voice Wales has offered to subsidize the   membership subscription for all existing PALC Member Councils for the coming year which will be reduced further from the proceeds of the current bank balance within PALC’s closing bank account. The executive thus recommends that all constituent communities within PALC agree to the proposed amalgamation either in writing or at a full meeting of PALC to be held as soon as possible.
Agreed 
Clerk to contact OVW and PALC to Agree with the proposed amalgamation
5. Jill Roberts re November Walk and Future dates – sent by email
6.  Vacancy for Town Clerk In Pembroke Dock and Vacancy for Clerk for Llawhaden Community Council
7. Zurich Insurance

As a customer of Zurich the Council has access to a 24/7 legal helpline, provided by DAS. 
8. Latest update was received on Local Development Plan Allocations and larger residential sites in the National Park. There are none in Amroth Council area. The Clerk has a copy if anyone would like one

9. PCC -Proposed Changes to Household Waste & Recycling Collections

PCC are offering an opportunity to comment on the proposed changes to household waste and recycling collections
To find out more and give your views go to: www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/haveyoursay           Or attend one of the local markets to see sample boxes and bags, and give your feedback.

	Time
	Date
	Venue

	9.30am – 1pm
	Thursday 30th November
	Pembroke Town Hall

	8.30am – 1pm
	Friday 1st December
	St Govan’s Centre, Pembroke Dock

	8.30am – 2pm
	Thursday 7th December
	Fishguard Town Hall

	8.30am – 2pm
	Friday 8th December
	Riverside Quay, Haverfordwest


 

The Consultation closes on Monday 15th January 2018
Agreed

Individuals to send their own views to PCC. Clerk to send a letter from ACC saying ACC has always been very supportive of recycling schemes however there are concerns about some people not recycling and the proposed recycling boxes flying about in high winds. To highlight that there is still uncertainty about what can and cannot be recycled and to reiterate that Amroth is very proud of its Blue Flag status. ACC welcome any new systems for recycling plastics. 
Finance

	Account
	Account No.
	Date of balance
	Balance

	ACC Community Council Account                                   
	70121649
	31/10/2017
	£18,708.70

	ACC Community Council Reserve Account                  
	40736856
	31/10/2017
	£2432.60

	ACC Educational Charity of David Rees                         
	00233803
	31/8/17
	£656.21

	ACC Amroth Village Hall                                                      
	770449644
	4 Nov 2016
	£354.73


Cheques to be written this month:

Gerald Davies Ltd for installing memorial Seats - £1,955.52

Wycraft for engraved bench plaques - £180.00 
Streetmaster for 4 stainless steel black memorial seats - £3,576.00

Re issue Cheque for £20 to Llanteg Village Hall. Previous cheque to be cancelled.

Amroth Village Hall for hire of room - £10 
Thompson and Morgan – plants for memorial gardens - £18.94

From the David Rees educational charity Account – 3 Thesaurus - £29.19

Report by Amroth Village Hall Committee

The Hall has been having problems with its broadband supply, and this has stopped Monday’s computer classes taking place in the hall. BT admit they are having problems and admitted it is their fault but has still not resolved it. 
There will be a table top sale on Saturday 25th in Amroth hall.

Report by Llanteg Village Hall Committee

Village Hall committee agreed to put a speed sign in the car park but the Trunk Road Agency are not currently agreeable to this. 

There is a walk arranged by Jill Roberts to the Botanical Gardens in January. Contact Jill on
01 834 831 142 to attend.  
Police meetings are attended on a monthly basis. Both drink and Drug driving are on the increase in the area so there will be an enhanced police presence in the area over the holiday period. Two incidences of removing cockles from Coppet Hall were reported.
There are a number of fake £5 notes in area. Fake notes will smudge if rubbed.

A blue Toyota and corolla have made off from a petrol Station without paying for Fuel

There is a survey by Dyfed Powys police on the value and effectiveness of PCSO’s. The PCSO’s are highly valued locally.

Agreed

Clerk to send letter to the Chief Constable expressing their appreciation of the work of the local PCSO.
Mary’s book club is now held at the Wanderers Rest

A Rememberance Service was held in Llanteg Village Hall which was well attended
There is a Coffee morning in the hall on Friday 24th November

Matters to be added to agenda for next meeting

1. Finance - 2018 Budget and Precept to be discussed
Any other or Urgent Business

1. All commemorative seat requests are to be sent to the Clerk. 
2. Following a Training session in Saundersfoot with One Voice Wales it was agreed that the public do not have to leave a meeting when finances are discussed and a sentence on the agenda will be changed to reflect this.

Agreed

Clerk to reword agenda

3.  Palm Oil has washed up on the beach which is very poisonous to dogs. Dog wardens are active. 
Agreed

Clerk to ask papers to draw public’s attention to the issue and pictures of the Palm Oil to be put on to notice boards.
4. It was agreed that ACC will join the Pembrokeshire Town and Community website, hosted by PCC and that monthly agendas and minutes will be uploaded to it
Date of next meeting   Thursday 14th December 2017 at Llanteg Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 21.21 p.m.
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